HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING
November 12, 2012
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in regular session on November 12, 2012. Chairman Brian Fanton called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Frank Glaser, David Matthews. Christina Goodman. Members Absent: Sam Sharonick.  Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher and City Engineer, Dick Ransom.  Guests: Marshall Peterson
In the absence of October 9, 2012 minutes, Chairman, Brian Fanton moved to approve them at the next meeting.
a. PUBLIC HEARING - consider a Variance request to the City of Hiawatha, City of Hiawatha Sign Code, Section 166.15.8, to allow a sign to be placed closer than the 10’ allowed by code. It would actually be 5’ from the property line due to reconstruction of the intersection. Hawkeye Oil Company is requesting a variance for the property located at 975 Robins Rd., Hiawatha, IA.
Public Hearing Opened At 6:01 p.m.
Chairman, Brian Fanton asked if there was anyone present that would like to speak in favor of the variance. Dick Ransom took the podium.
Dick Ransom explained that the sign had to be relocated because of the reconstruction of the intersection at Robins Road and Boyson Road.

Brian Fanton then asked if the board had any questions. 

Brian Fanton then asked Dick Ransom if the sign will be moved 10ft. south of where it currently stands. Dick Ransom stated that it would.
Frank Glaser then asked Dick Ransom if the sign would be moved before the construction on the intersection started. He stated that it would. He went on to say that the sign would be moved into the new position by a sign company.

Christina Goodman asked Dick Ransom if this would be the most ideal place for the sign. He stated that it is the most ideal place for it.
Brian Fanton asked if anyone wanted to speak against the variance. There were none.

Public Hearing Closed At 6:06 p.m.
Chairman, Brian Fanton asked if the board had any questions or concerns. There were none.

Board Member, Christina Goodman presented Docket #009, approving the Variance request to the City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 166.15.8 as requested by Hawkeye Oil, allowing a sign to be placed closer than the 10’ permitted by code. It would actually be 5’ from the property line due to reconstruction of the intersection. This allowance is due to practical difficulties and undue hardship.

Second by David Matthews.
Roll call vote: Frank Glaser, David Matthews, Brian Fanton and Christina Goodman
AYES:  Frank Glaser, David Matthews, Brian Fanton and Christina Goodman
NAYS:  None

ABSENT: Sam Sheronick 
Approved
Chairman, Christina Goodman moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m., second by Frank Glaser. Motion carried. 
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